Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission

Final Minutes

Regular Meeting
December 3, 2009

Chairman Matthew Berger called the meeting to order at 7:07 P.M.

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: Alisa Morrison, Jeffrey Stritar, H. Lee Reichart and
Deborah Downie.

COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT : Nick Salernc and Amanda Lindberg

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Candace Palmer WEO, and Jennifer Lacker Recording
Secretary.

Correspondence: None
Call for Public Comment: None

Consent Agenda;

(RENEWAL) IW #04-33 Stonington Cemetery Association seeking permit to construct
additional cemetery plots to expand existing Stonington Cemetery. Property located at North
Main Street, Stonington. Assessor's Map 99, Block 5, Lot 5, Zone RR-80.

Michael Blair, President of The Stonington Cemetery Association spoke on behalf of the
renewal of the cemetery.

Ms. Morrison made the motion to approve. Ms, Downie seconded. The motion was unanimously
approyed.

New Business: '

IW #09-16 Roy W. Jarvis (Scot Deledda) - Seeking a permit for construction of a smgle family
residence within the uplands review area. Property located on Maple St, Lord’s Point,
Stonington CT. Assessor's Map 130 Block 9 Lot 2; Zone RM-20.

The site walk was scheduled for January 2, 2010.

Old Business:

IW #09-15 Jose Pacheco (Kevin Shea) — Seeking a permit to construct an addition and deck
to a single family residence within the Upland Review Area. Property located at 15 Canary St.,
Pawcatuck, CT. Assessor's Map 36 Block 8 Lot 1. Zone RA-20.

Kevin Shea and Fernando Cruz described the plan to expand the house. The soil will be taken
off site. The soil scientist did not feel there was an impact.

Mr. Reichart made the motion to approve. Ms. Downie seconded. The motion was unanimously
approved.

Other Business: Chairman Berger reported that Nathan Trumbull will be appomted to the
Commission. ' '

Public Hearings:  8:00 p.m.
Regulations: Discussions, etc.

Enforcement Officer’s Report The WEO reported a complaint of a Robert and Julie Holland




Enforcement Officer’s Report The WEO reported a complaint of a Robert and Julie Holland
on North Anguilla Road. During rains in July the two manmade ponds became silted with
material from the road. They dragged the fill back up with heavy equipment and now the work is
completed. The owners should have reported to Inland Wetlands and will do so in the future.
Grandview Farm subdivision needs to modify their detention outlet plan because their contours
were not correct, until that time they will be pumping the water to the top of the hill where it
should drain into the wetlands. They will be applying for a permit modification.

Review of Outstanding Minutes: October 1, 2009; Ms. Morrison made the motion to approve.
Mr. Stritar seconded. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Ms. Morrison made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Stritar seconded. The meeting was adjourned at
7:35 P.M.

S~

Jeffery Stritar, Secretary



